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SUBJECT/TITLE
A bill relating to the ethics code and training requirements for planning commissioners and professional planners

SPONSOR
Rep. Jim Wayne

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Planning Commissions and professional planning offices

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill requires all members of planning commissions and boards of zoning adjustment conform to the ethics requirements of KRS 65.003, with the exception of financial disclosure.  The bill also establishes initial and continuing education requirements and a Planning Professional and Planning Commissioner Training Panel to certify training programs for planning commissioners and planning professionals. 

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The effect of this bill is indeterminable, but is expected to be minimal.  Only counties with a population greater than 300,000 are required to have a planning commission, although many counties of smaller size and cities have established planning commissions.  Any expense associated with including planning commission members in a localities adopted ethics code would be confined to staff time spent incorporating and reprinting the code.  These cost are expected to be minimal.

Training resources and courses for planning commissioners and professional planners are currently available through professional organizations.  Training costs vary with the extent and location of the training.  Local, state, and national conferences and courses are available.  Until the Planning Professional and Planning Commissioner Training Panel is formed and reviews and certifies the available training resources, however, it is difficult to determine which courses will be approved and the corresponding cost.  Since initial training for commissioners is not currently required, and since continuing training of commissioners and professional staff is not required, many local governments do not currently pay for any such training.  However, this bill establishes limits on the amount of training necessary; requiring no more than 12 hours of initial training and no more than 6 hours per year of continuing education.  To the extent that local governments will incur costs for mandatory training of planning commissioners and professional planners it is anticipate that the cost impact of this bill will be minimal.
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